
 

 

 

 

 

 

September 2019 

 

Dear Friends and Supporting Churches, 

“I am debtor . . . .” (Romans 1:14) 

The work in Cristo Rey, Guatemala, continues strong. Last month we were privileged to have a group of 

young people from Longview, Texas, who came to do an evangelist work here. Brother Juan Meave, the 

activities director of the Texas Independent Baptist Seminary, came with his wife Samantha and four 

others—Monica, Teresa, David, and Madison, all from Longview. They were joined by a youth pastor from 

Lincoln, Nebraska, Brother Joshua Looper. During their visit to our church, we saw 767 persons trust Christ 

as their Saviour, right here in our area. We also spent a day in the town of Cuilapa, Santa Rosa, to help our 

fellow missionary, Brother Hector Pivaral, in his ministry there, although I do not have numbers from the 

results of that effort.  

We often face obstacles when working outside of the urban zones; for example, illiteracy and transportation 

difficulties. Last Sunday, six young people came to church, and two of them did not know how to read and 

write. We offered to teach them to read and write, so that they can be able to read and study the Bible. 

Another obstacle is the lack of transportation to bring more people to church. Please pray for this need. 

Pray that the Lord will provide a meeting place in the village of Puerta Negra, San Jose Pinula, where the 

need is great and where the people are open to the Gospel.                          

URGENT REQUEST 

If any of our supporting churches change their email address, please let us know. Please, I beg you; let us 

know about your change of address. Thank you.  

Thank you so much for your prayers and support. I am truly grateful for all of you who have supported us in 

taking the Gospel to this area around Cristo Rey, where our church is located. 

May the Lord richly bless you all. 

Sincerely, 

Angel Lopez 

Guatemala 


